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NOTLEY@HOME 

Edition 5 
Dear all 

Welcome to the final edition of Notley@Home for this half term. Well done to everyone for the 
work you have completed during the last six weeks. We know that remote learning will need to 
continue for several weeks, but hopefully we will be back in school before Easter. 

Congratulations to those of you who submitted the five challenges on ‘No Screen Challenges & 
Wellbeing Day’. We were delighted to receive so many positive messages from parents and 
carers, who supported the students and engaged in the spirit of the day. The challenges were 
intended to encourage students to complete activities that were of interest to them but also 
maybe to try something different. Many of the tasks were open-ended, allowing the students to 
challenge themselves: to be as easy or as difficult as they liked. We encourage students to be 
‘self-regulated’ learners, to take risks and to work outside of their comfort zone which are vital in 
the modern world. Hopefully we all had fun as well. 

February is LGBT+ history month and the theme for 2021 is Body, Mind and Spirit. On the 
website https://lgbtplushistorymonth.co.uk/ there is lots of really interesting information, such as 
the fact sheets and profiles of the five faces of 2021: 

• Lily Parr – a pioneer in women’s football 

• Maya Angelou – a writer and poet 

• Michael Dillon – a figure in the early trans movement 

• Mark Ashton – a political activist and supporter of the miners’ strike in the mid-1980s 

• Mark Weston  - a 1930s Olympiad member of the trans community 

The 2021 slogan claiming our past, celebrating our present, creating our future focuses on the 
importance of keeping the past alive in our memories in order to make the present and the future 
a better place.  

I hope you all have a lovely rest over the half term holiday - why don’t you try some more of the 
challenges from the no screen day. I am certainly going to encourage my children to make dinner 
from what we can find in the cupboards – fingers crossed they also clean up afterwards!  

Take care and keep safe 
 
Dr C Cusick 
Head of School 

 

https://lgbtplushistorymonth.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

This House competition is open until Friday 26 February 2021.  Please send your entries by 

email to your tutor or House Leader.  Good luck! 

  

     The winner of the competition to create a DVD 
cover is Adonai Chinyama 

The winner of the TikTok style 
challenge is Imogen Mitcham 

Congratulations to you both! 

 

                                            



 

 

 

Community Fundraising - care 
packages for NHS staff and care 
workers 

Thank you for your generous donations and messages received to date, as a result of our 
community fundraising to thank NHS workers and care workers in our communities and 
show our appreciation for all they are doing.  

There is still time to contribute! We would like to ask that any donations and messages are 
received by Monday 22 February 2021. 

A link for you to send your messages in and upload card designs is here: We will not be 
using any surnames in the messages on cards.  

 

Year 9 and Year 10 Vaccinations  
The vaccination sessions that had been planned for February and March have been affected 

by the current lockdown.  The Year 9 DTP and MenACWY vaccinations will now take place 

on 15 and 16 March 2021.   

After half term, we will be sending out the paperwork for Year 9 parents/carers to complete.   

At this time, we do not think the Year 10 catch-up vaccination session will be able to go 

ahead as planned on 22 March 2021.  Should this change, we will let you know.   

If you have any queries regarding these vaccinations, please contact the Immunisation 

Team on 01371 877 417.  Please note, most of the Immunisation Team are currently being 

used for the COVID vaccinations, so it may take longer than usual to get through to them.  

 

Careers 

Please find below a link to the Careers page where students can download details about a 

Morgan Sindall virtual work experience 

vacancy.https://www.notleyhigh.com/careers/exciting-opportunities 

  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=pGSzkutqF0WtMGeWgmb4JkfoJ4uiVR9Gmc2Vk9cGTXZUNFFDV0IzNlY3OFVMRjRSRlMyUDBCWFlONS4u
https://www.notleyhigh.com/careers/exciting-opportunities


 

 

 

Message from Mrs Wager, Assistant 
Headteacher – KS4   
Below are the details of two support services offered by the organisation Young Minds, 

which you may find useful.  

Supporting Parents Helpfinder 

Times are tough for many people right now. Parents/carers find themselves pulled in many 

directions and young people may be struggling being in the house for so much longer than 

usual. 

 

A mixture of concern about Covid, working from home and having children at home, along 

with a possible financial impact make for a stressful household. 

 

Young Minds has created a useful 'Supporting Parents Helpfinder'. By answering six 

questions, parents/carers can find out how to support their child's mental health during the 

pandemic (and beyond). 

 

Find the help finder here: https://youngminds.org.uk/supporting-parents-helpfinder/ 

When emotions explode 

Young Minds have also created a useful poster highlighting ways to give support to young 

people when they have angry feelings or outbursts and may help families start a 

conversation and talk about each other’s feelings. 

 

Download the poster here: 

https://youngminds.org.uk/media/4291/when-emotions-explode-poster.pdf 

  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoungminds.org.uk%2Fsupporting-parents-helpfinder%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cchristine.wager%40notleyhigh.com%7Cc3b8527957d44a14702708d8cbfaa1c1%7C92b364a46aeb4517ad3067968266f826%7C0%7C0%7C637483626397449758%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2FLtwXy6JeZHycyyUe1Ps301GNyEm6ThM5aktedyEJV0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoungminds.org.uk%2Fmedia%2F4291%2Fwhen-emotions-explode-poster.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Cchristine.wager%40notleyhigh.com%7Cc3b8527957d44a14702708d8cbfaa1c1%7C92b364a46aeb4517ad3067968266f826%7C0%7C0%7C637483626397459760%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=vk%2BvbqGzFtnfrpwHdxamzzfOaLFZ46z9oEBR9uTVBII%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

Wellbeing 

Safeguarding 

If you have any safeguarding concerns, you are invited to send an email to us via  
safeguarding@notleyhigh.com The inbox for these emails is monitored during office hours. 
Therefore, if you have any urgent safeguarding concerns outside of office hours, support can be 
accessed via the following services:  

• If a child or young person is in immediate danger, call 999 

• Essex Children’s Social Care: out of hours or bank holidays, please call the emergency 

duty team on 0345 606 121 

• Essex Safeguarding Children Board: www.escb.co.uk/parentcarer/  

• EWMHS (Emotional Wellbeing and Mental Health Service). For urgent or out of hours 

help: 0300 555 1200 

• Childline: 0800 1111 

• Give Us A Shout: www.giveusashout.org or text SHOUT to 85258 

• Kooth: www.kooth.com 

 

We will send some isolation wellbeing and mindfulness ideas to you each week.  Please do 
send us details of anything that you find helpful via enquiries@notleyhigh.com 

 

Isolation Wellbeing & Mindfulness 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Randomly 
text/Facetime 2 
friends or family 
to check in. 
 
 

Do one thing to 
get your heart 
rate up. 

Have a go at 
doing a piece of 
origami. Lots of 
instructional 
videos are 
available on 
YouTube. 

Find a board 
game or puzzle 
you have not 
played in ages 
and challenge a 
family member 
to a game. 
 

Connect with 
nature. Go for a 
walk or get out 
in your garden 
for at least 20 
minutes 

  

mailto:safeguarding@notleyhigh.com
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.escb.co.uk%2Fparentcarer%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chelen.thomson%40notleyhigh.com%7C7f578abae01341e4be7908d8c2ce6ace%7C92b364a46aeb4517ad3067968266f826%7C0%7C0%7C637473539104892851%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7Hr3Jzi0v9b9bOQ1BN7%2FDhW3XD%2FaRkQGOepgWa97Ef4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.giveusashout.org%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chelen.thomson%40notleyhigh.com%7C7f578abae01341e4be7908d8c2ce6ace%7C92b364a46aeb4517ad3067968266f826%7C0%7C0%7C637473539104902847%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=3Ug2JczfZTcFHM0MP%2Bh5A6tQTI6MKfnbWYFckU%2BLpZQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kooth.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Chelen.thomson%40notleyhigh.com%7C7f578abae01341e4be7908d8c2ce6ace%7C92b364a46aeb4517ad3067968266f826%7C0%7C0%7C637473539104912842%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=sbtgCD0EmG4EH1ksIXVr0W%2FCLffaRSPTMpMk8widVvM%3D&reserved=0
mailto:enquiries@notleyhigh.com


 

 

 

Meet the Teacher 

This week, we are meeting Mrs Godfree, Assistant 

Headteacher – KS3 

Favourite subject to teach 

I trained as a Science teacher, but Biology is my specialism. I am lucky that this year I teach both A 

Level Biology classes, and I love being able to share my passion with them and am always so excited 

when students want to go on and study Biology or Medicine at university or start a Biomedical 

apprenticeship. I find our human body so fascinating and enjoy learning new facts every year.  

Someone in my class always share a random fact or asks me question that I don’t know the answer 

to, and I then look it up.  

Why did you become a teacher?  

I started volunteering in a youth group when I was 16 years old and I really enjoyed it.  I carried on 

working with young people in the Brentwood Catholic Youth Service and always had a desire to help 

people and wanted to make a difference. My Mum was also a special educational needs teacher and 

whenever we had a school INSET day, I went into her school and really enjoyed it.  

What is your favourite football team?  

It is a bit of luck that myself and Mrs Wager are both West Ham fans seeing as we share an office. I 

have really missed going to the games, but my voice has benefitted from the rest as we can be 

incredibly frustrating to watch sometimes. Fingers crossed we stay in the top of the table this season!  

What are your hobbies?  

I love to travel and normally every half term, myself and my husband have a city break somewhere in 

Europe and so we have been missing this a lot. I never thought I would miss that cramped feeling of 

being on a Ryanair flight, but I am sure it will be worth the wait. I also love to spend time with my 

family and to cook a nice meal for us all to share. Once lockdown is over, I have some new recipes to 

try out with them.  

What would you like to learn or be able to do? 

I wish I had kept up with speaking Spanish. I learnt it at GCSE but then never continued to practice it 

and have always regretted it. 

What’s your favourite biscuit?  

I don’t normally eat biscuits; I am more of a chocolate bar person, but I do love those Fox’s 

Chocolatey Chocolate Shortcake Rings as there is so much chocolate on them!  

  



 

 

 

What’s your favourite movie or TV programme?  

Mrs Townsend and I both love watching ‘This is Us’ and over lockdown, it has become my new 

favourite TV programme. I also love watching Grey’s Anatomy (repeatedly!) and wish I could be a 

surgeon for a day and carry out a real-life heart operation!  

What would you be doing if you were not a teacher?  

As a child I wanted to be a vet because I loved elephants and hippopotamus’ but once I realised that 

your average vet doesn’t get to work with them, I changed my mind. I would still love to work with 

animals in the wild or tag along on one of David Attenborough’s adventures.  

What have you been doing to survive the lockdown?  

Just before the first lockdown, my brother and sister-in-law bought a Cavapoo puppy and named her 

Luna. She is totally adorable, and I love nothing more than being able to take her out for a walk or 

puppy sitting for them. She turned one last week and there is never a dull moment with her around. I 

am still waiting for my husband to get the hint and buy us our own. She has loved the snow this week 

and kept trying to eat it!  

What is your favourite motto or affirmation? 

Growing up my favourite book and film was Matilda and there is a line that has always stuck with me, 

“Somewhere inside all of us is the power to change the world.”  We might not be able to change the 

world over night, or on our own, but we can all make a difference, whether that be to contribute to 

making our planet more environmentally friendly or standing up to unkind behaviour – if we all play 

our part then between us, we can make our world a better and happier place.  

When I was at school, I remember my Great Nanna sharing a quote from Mother Teresa as I was 

upset and questioning how to retaliate to a friend. My Great Nanna explained that I didn’t need to 

retaliate, but to respond with kindness - ‘Don’t treat people as bad as they are, but as good as you 

are.’ It has also been a motto that I try to stand by as kindness is always the solution.  

Carpool karaoke – who are you enjoying listening to on your way to work at the moment?  

When I am driving to work, I love to sing along to the radio and often think I could be the next Adele or 

Jess Glynn and then I realise that I sound like a frog and can’t sing a single note in tune, but it always 

makes me feel better. During this lockdown, I have rediscovered some old classics and often have 

Oasis on when I am cooking dinner.  

What would you put in room 101? 

Rats. I can’t deal with the tails! I’d rather hold or touch a spider than a rat. 

 



 

 

 

Message from… 

Miss Murdoch, 

Raising Standards Leader – Year 7 
We have finally made it to half term, well done everyone.  I’m sure you’re all looking forward 

to a week away from Teams, I know I certainly am. 

Last week, we had the highest number of students achieving 100% attendance to online 

lessons.  There were 152 of you!  Mrs Godfree set me the challenge of trying to get more 

than 150 of you in all lessons.  She sent a message to me at about 6pm last Friday night 

with lots of celebration emojis because we’d managed it!  Thank you for helping me achieve 

my challenge.  The winner of last week’s draw is Aaliyah-Mae Bartrum. 

I hope you all enjoyed the ‘screen free day’ on Wednesday.  I have been sent so many 

fantastic photographs of what you were getting up to, and thoroughly enjoyed looking at 

them all.  It looks like some of you had your whole family involved, which was lovely to see. 

Thank you to those of you who joined in with my ‘decorate a stone’ challenge last week.  I 

had some great designs sent to me.  I’ve included a photograph of mine and also one from 

Sam Burton, 7W1 with the saying ‘never give up’.   

My half term challenge to you involves designing and writing cards.  I’d like to send some 

cards to a local residential home.  You can design these either on the computer and email 

them to me to print and send, or if you’d prefer to do it by hand, then please do so and pop it 

in the post to me at school and I’ll gather them all and forward them on.   

Have a lovely half term break.  Take care and stay safe. 

  
  



 

 

 

Message from… 

Mrs Swan, 

Raising Standards Leader – Year 8 
 

And just like that, 6 weeks of online lessons are complete!   

Well done Year 8, I hope you are feeling proud of yourselves for everything you have 

achieved this half term. You have done a fantastic job and thoroughly deserve to have a 

relaxing week off! I hope you are able to spend quality time with your family, get outside for 

some exercise; and I’m sure it will involve some Netflix. 

If you have struggled over the past few weeks to get motivated or to engage with your 

lessons, remember that next half term is the perfect opportunity for a fresh start.  

I know lots of you made the most of the screen free day and your tutors and I were really 

pleased to see so many amazing efforts at completing the challenges. I particularly enjoyed 

all the snowmen that you made and the beautiful snowy photographs that you took whilst out 

walking. Maybe you can keep going with the Challenge Passport over half term; I will be. 

Having seen so many delicious looking cakes being baked this half term I think that will have 

to be my next challenge.  

The winner of the 100% attendance award for last week is Jayden Gladden.   

Have a fantastic half term and I look forward to seeing you (virtually!) after the holiday.  

 

   

 



 

 

 

Message from… 

Mr Harrington, 

Raising Standards Leader – Year 9 
 

This week has seen the start of the KS4 Courses (Options) process for Year 9 students.  

On Thursday, students participated in the KS4 Courses (Options) taster day. I hope students 

gained a lot of information from the sessions about some of the new subjects which are 

available to them. Thank you to all the staff that were involved.  

There was also a No Screen Challenges & Wellbeing Day on Wednesday. I hope that you all 

enjoyed taking on the challenges. Well done for taking part; we had some fantastic 

photographs of Year 9 students’ achievements! 

The number of students with 100% attendance last week was 120 students. Well done!  

This week’s winner of the 100% attendance reward is Evey Daly. Congratulations Evey. 

Enjoy the half term break and try to limit your screen time over the week. 

 

   

          Ronnie Williams                                                      Ella Brookes                  Verity Lucas 



 

 

 

Message from… 

Mrs Greatrex, 

Raising Standards Leader – Year 10 
Well, we did it! Happy Friday and happy half term.  

We may have consumed more biscuits than normal, been on more walks than ever before, 

and shouted at Teams more times than we can remember, but we now have a week off!  

As I said in my assembly last week, it is all about appreciating the small things. Looking 

forward to half term is an odd one, but I’m trying to have at least one thing a day to get 

excited about.  

The main highlights are 

a) a new walk in my local area (I love a new footpath to explore!) 

b) Pancake Cake take 2 

Thank you for sending us your photographs and comments of the no screen day.  

Seeing you enjoy yourselves has been lovely for us all. 

You have worked so hard this half term, and some of you have really challenged yourselves 

to be the best learners possible... and you definitely need a break now!   

Well done to all the students who attended 100% of lessons last week. Luca Selwood is the 

winner of the Amazon voucher – hooray! 

 

                      Thomas Cockayne Year 10 – Focaccia Bread 

  
  



 

 

 

Message from… 

Mr Burge and Mrs Wallace 

Raising Standards Leader – Year 11 
It has been an exciting start to the week, with the entire county being hit with a layer of snow. 

It is pleasing to see so many of you enjoying the weather and still engaging with all your 

online lessons. I managed to get out with my girls to make a snowman (Pancho), and his pet 

rabbit! It was great to see some photographs of your snow creations. 

 

  

 

Wednesday was a No Screen Challenges and Wellbeing Day. The biggest challenge for me 

was avoiding screens; it was impossible! I hope you did better than me and managed to 

complete one of the challenges. Please remember to tell your tutor what you have done. 

The winner of the 100% lesson attendance £5 Amazon voucher is Callum Bloomfield. 
Congratulations to Callum. Keep up the great attendance! 

Next week is half term. We have made it! Please use this time to rest, reset and catch up 

with important work. After half term we will hear more from the Government about how 

GCSEs will work this year. Until then, keep doing your best - you can do it! 

Mr Burge 

  



 

 

 

Happy half term holiday Year 11!! It has been a long 6 weeks working from home and we 

have been through the darkest days of the year in more ways than one! But the days are 

getting longer, and although it is still chilly, the sun is out and things are feeling just a little bit 

brighter.  

I have made some little forays out into the garden and made this little guy to keep Luci the 

cat company while she sits on the ledge (although she was not impressed with the cold!) 

        
 

This was after another day of snow…! 

As Mr Burge has said, we will know about assessments after half term and we can make 

plans to support you as best we can to achieve your best.  

Enjoy the much needed R&R (or time to catch up if you need to) over the next week and we 

look forward to seeing you online on Monday 22 February (and in person not too long after, 

we hope!).  

Mrs Wallace 

 

 

A MASSIVE  shout out to everyone who managed all 5 challenges…Tegan Bownes, Ella 
Hawthorne-Meares, Millie Dowman, Charlotte Phillips, Sam Ridley, Luke O’Connor, Paige 
Childs, Holly Christie, Maisie Smith, Lily Wilson, Eliska Wright, Ava Molylan, Chloe 
Coleman, Katie Donaldson and Abigail Herbert 

 

 
  



 

 

 

Geography 
Year 7 have been completing adverts to encourage tourists to ‘Visit Britain’, some fantastic 

work has been produced showcasing what the UK has to offer. 

Year 8 have been designing a ‘trip of a lifetime’ competition poster to win a trip to Antarctica.  

Here are some examples of the fantastic work that they have been creating. 

Keep up the great work  

  

                                                           

 

 

Year 7 examples 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Example 

  



 

 

 

Design and Technology 
Year 8 have been working on a packaging project focusing on nets, the theory of colour and 

typography. 

Year 9 have been working on a Wildlife project to try and encourage wildlife into a garden or 

a public space. 

Year 11 are continuing with their Non Examined Assessment for Product Design and been 

completing some fantastic design work. 

  

                 Grace Culling Year 8                                          Jayden Gladden Year 8 

 

 

 



 

 

 

   

                Ana Maria Stanilas Year 9                                     Shanying Gao Year 9 

 

 

Rosie Ward Year 11 

 

 

 


